
  September 30, 2024 

 
I’m writing on behalf of Director Smith for Tennessee’s CHIP program. As you know, Hurricane 

Helene and the related flooding have had a significant impact on a large portion of East Tennessee. 

Both President Biden and Governor Lee have issued disaster declarations for the areas in Tennessee 

impacted by Helene. (See here and here). 

 
Accordingly, this message is to let you know that Tennessee intends to exercise some of the disaster- 

related flexibilities provided for in Tennessee’s CHIP State Plan. Our goal in implementing these 

flexibilities is to prevent unnecessary coverage losses and ease of the application process for 

individuals in areas impacted by Helene. 

 
Specifically, Tennessee intends to: 

 
Temporarily waive requirements related to timely processing of renewals and deadlines for 

families to respond to renewal requests for CHIP beneficiaries who reside and/or work in the 

disaster area. 

 
Temporarily delay acting on certain changes in circumstances affecting CHIP eligibility for CHIP 

beneficiaries who reside and/or work in the disaster area. 

 
 Temporarily waive requirements related to timely processing of applications for CHIP 

applicants who reside and/or work in the disaster area. 

 
If CMS has any questions about our intention to implement these flexibilities, we’re available to 

speak with you. 

 
Thank you for your partnership during this time. We will continue to be in touch as the situation 

here progresses. 

 
Aaron 

 

 

Aaron C. Butler | Director of Policy 
310 Great Circle Road, Nashville, TN 37243 
 

https://www.whitehouse.gov/briefing-room/presidential-actions/2024/06/17/president-joseph-r-biden-jr-approves-tennessee-disaster-declaration-13/
https://publications.tnsosfiles.com/pub/execorders/exec-orders-lee105.pdf

